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Bulletin Board
Business and Professional Directory
Your Guide to Services Available in Northwest Kansas

Frank and Pauline Kaiser--Owners
P.O. Box 93

Long Island, KS 67447
888-247-5153

CALL MOBILE,
WE COME TO YOU

Insurance usually waives deductible on repairs

Good InvestmentAuto Service Repair

Telephone Service

Auto Glass Repair

Wouldn’t
Your Ad

Look Great
Here—Call
877-3361

Problem Solved!
Complete Computer Diagnosis

CAREFUL ATTENTION SETS
OUR SERVICE SHOP

APART FROM OTHERS
~Tune-ups ~Air Conditioner
~Brakes ~Exhaust System
~Shocks ~Radiator Repair

MOTOR COMPANY
NORTON—1-800-479-3112 (877-3112)

WALTER

OVERLEASE
CONSTRUCTION

Call Greg Overlease for all your carpentry needs

785-877-2115
410 South Street

•Remodeling •Additions •Custom Cabinets

Construction Hot Opportunity

Wouldn’t Your Ad Look Great Here???
Call Carol or Barbara

877-3361
Give Your Business the Attention it Deserves!!

CALL . . .

785-877-3361

Spaces Always
Available:

1” per month — $42.50
2” per month — $76.50

3” — per month — $103.50

TELEGRAMTELEGRAM
T H E  N O R T O NT H E  N O R T O N

Estate of
Maurice Baudry

NOTICE OF HEARING AND
NOTICE TO CREDITORS

The State of Kansas to All Persons
Concerned:

You are hereby notified that a Petition
for Issuance of Letters of Administration
under the Kansas Simplified Estates Act
was filed in this Court by Richard E.
Dietz, praying for the appointment of
Richard E. Dietz as Administrator of said
estate.

You are hereby required to file your
written defenses thereto on or before
January 2, 2004 at 10:30 o’clock, a.m.,
in the District Court, Norton, Norton
County, Kansas, at which time and place

PUBLIC NOTICEPUBLIC NOTICE
the cause will be heard. Should you fail
therein, judgment and decree will be
entered in due course upon the petition.

All creditors are notified to exhibit their
demands against the Estate within four
(4) months from the date of the first
publication of this notice, as required by
law, and if their demands are not thus
exhibited, they shall be forever barred.

Richard E. Dietz
Administrator

DIETZ & HARDMAN
115 South First Street
P.O. Box 326
Osborne, Kansas 67473
Attorneys for Administrator
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Loan funds allow
business to grow

Almena City Council
hears of rate increase

City plans
to install
new sewer

business enterprise funds origi-
nally came from a $50,000 grant
from the U.S. Department of Ag-
riculture in 1997. The county
split the $50,000 between two ap-
plicants at $25,000 apiece.

The first time the money was
loaned out, federal guidelines had
to be followed. Once the county
started getting that money back, it
could loan it out again without
those guidelines.

None of the money comes from
county taxpayer dollars and all of
the funds are separate.

So far, Mr. Wyatt said, Norton
County has given loans to seven
businesses and hasn’t lost a single
one. He said three have paid, in-
cluding one which just finished
paying, so the county has a little bit
more money — $16,500 — in its
fund, than it usually does.

“It has gone extremely well,”
said Mr. Wyatt. “We are very
happy with the businesses we’ve
helped to support and are also
happy that there are no bad debts.”

He said that the county gives the
loans with the understanding that
they aren’t in competition with the
banks. These loans are when busi-
nesses need a supplemental loan.

He said the things they look for
when giving the loans are the ex-
pansion of a county business or if
a new business needs a little help
getting started. He said the main
thing was that it be something that
benefits the citizens of Norton
County.

“We’ve had really good appli-
cants,” he said.

Mr. Wyatt said the only time
they’ve turned down applicants is
when the county didn’t have
enough money in the fund. He said

they mainly give out $5,000 to
$10,000 loans.

“We really can’t help with
things that are in the $60,000 range
because we just don’t have the
kind of money,” he said. “But we
can help with $5,000 or $10,000.
It might not seem like much, but
sometimes it can be a big help.”

Decatur County has had its Re-
volving Loan Fund for about two
years now, said County Clerk
Marilyn Horn. She said their origi-
nal loan was for $100,000 from the
Economic Development Board.

She said they’ve given six or
seven businesses a loan. Four are
paying, one has problems and an-
other has filed for bankruptcy.

None of the businesses have fin-
ished paying off their loans yet.

“We win a few and we lose a
few,” she said. “But when we fi-
nally do have someone pay off
their loan, we’re going to have a
big celebration for them.”

The Phillips County Revolving
Loan Fund was started in 1989
when Mineral Right went to the
state to get a loan fund started in
the county, said County Clerk
Linda McDowell. The original
loan was for $200,000.

Since then, the county has made
four loans. Two have been suc-
cessful, while the other two were
not paid back. She said on one of
the bad loans, which was made for
$15,000, the business only paid
the county back two payments, so
they lost over $12,000, and then
only got one payment back on a
$20,000 loan, losing over
$16,000.

She said as of June 2003,
Phillips County has $21,914 in
their Revolving Loan Fund.

1607 users on the system and the
project would cost of $3,786,600.

With Rural Development, there
would be an interest rate of 4.5
percent with a 40 year payout.

The average rate increase for
users would be $10.67 per month.
Average rate paid per hookup
would be $24.43.

Using the state fund with the
same users and the same cost for
the system, the interest rate would
be 3 percent with a 20-year payout.

The average increase in rates
would be $13.20 per month with
the average rate per hookup of
$26.96.

While city council members
were reluctant to make people pay
any more than they had to, the
council decided to go with the state
fund because, although it will cost
$2 a month per user more it will be
less in the long run because it is for
20 years rather than 40.

“It doesn’t make sense to pay for
40 years and save $2 per person,”
Mr. Lawson said.

The council decided to look
again at Rural Development for
financing on a water project,
which the city will also have to do
within the next few years.

increase in cable television
rates. He said that in most cases
this raise in rates will amount to $1
per account. He said that the Den-
ver stations would no longer be
available because of regulations
requiring the cable company to
carry local and regional program-
ming. Instead, customers will re-
ceive Wichita stations on ABC
and the WB. The Food Channel
and C-SPAN would be added to
the basic cable package.

Fleta Hanlon talked to the coun-
cil about the $1,000 that would be
available to build a rest-room fa-
cility at the Roadside Park. She
estimated that $450 would come
from the county, $300 from the
PRIDE Blue Ribbon Project fund
and the rest could be raised from
the PRIDE Pancake Feed.

City Attorney Doug Sebelius
was still looking into an insurance
problem with Mike Hawks’
sewer. The problem arose when
Utility Maintenance Contractor
cleaned the sewer lines and the
insurance adjuster has been slow
to deal with the issue, he said..

The council voted to give
Christmas bonuses to city employ-
ees Bill Alexander and Twila
Ingram. Both will receive $75,
which they will be asked to spend
in Almena.

The council also decided to give
the Chamber of Commerce $500
for new Christmas lights, and
thanked all those who have con-
tributed to the fund thus far.

Council members also thanked
those who helped hang the lights,
saying downtown Almena looks
great.

(Continued from Page 1)

Clarice Howard trims the Hospice Memorial Christmas tree located in the front entry
of Norton Public Library. Mrs. Howard encourages anyone who would like to place
an ornament on the tree in memory of a loved one to stop by the desk at the library
and pick one up. Donations would be appreciated.        — Telegram photo by Carolyn Plotts

Angel tree helps hospice group

Published in The Norton Telegram on
Tuesday, December 9, 16 and 23, 2003.
(3T)

IN THE DISTRICT COURT OF
NORTON COUNTY, KANSAS

In the Matter of the Estate of
MAURICE STEWART BAUDRY,
Deceased.

CASE NO. 03-P-43

By JULIA SCHEMPER,
administrative assistant for

special services
Is there an angel in your life? Is

there someone whom you would
like to honor or remember in a spe-
cial way?

Now is your chance. Hospice
Services will be decorating a tree
of angels for the holidays. In this
season of giving and caring, hos-
pice invites you to help decorate
their Memorial Christmas Tree.

Stop by the Norton Public Li-
brary and give a tax-deductible
donation to hospice. With your
donation to this annual campaign,
you receive a wooden angel to
decorate as you wish. After you
finish decorating your angel bring
it back to the library and place it on
the Hospice Services Memorial
Christmas Tree.

Each angel bears the name of the
individual being honored or re-
membered. The angels will be dis-
played throughout this holiday
season and placed on the tree year
after year.

By giving to the Memorial
Christmas Tree you honor loved
ones and help others in Norton
County to receive care and com-
fort during a final illness.

By giving to hospice you allow

someone to share their gift of life
with family and friends to the very
end.

There’s a little bit of an angel in
all of us. Thanks for letting yours
shine through.

The Norton Telegram...
News you need!


